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A Note from Pastor David 
 

Dear First Friends,  
 
I am pleased to announce a new ministry of Calhoun First Presbyterian Church. The Scout 
organization has requested us to sponsor a troop here; and the Session, after evaluating it, said 
“yes”. The session felt it would be a worthy pursuit that would be a good use of our facilities. The 
Scout organization asked us to take on a troop because they do not have a troop anywhere in 
this area.  
 
The Troop will begin with the earlier ages and eventually add other age components along the 
way. We understand that several other churches in the county sponsor troops and the average 
scout population in each of their programs is approximately 40 kids.  
When a church “takes on” a scout troop, that troop does not just use the church’s facilities – it 
becomes an official ministry of the church. Since the troop is considered one of our church’s 
ministries, the church is in charge of the troop.  
 
The Scout organization is keenly interested in the church and the troop having as close a 
relationship as possible. One of the ways they accomplish that is to establish an oversight 
committee composed of leaders of the scout troop and members of the church. To make the 
connection between the church and troop even tighter, they ask that this committee be chaired 
by a member of the church.  
 
Another way we develop a stronger relationship between the church and the troop is through 
the troop making itself available to do projects for the church.  
 
The church can provide all the resources for the troop—money, leaders, etc.—or as little of it as 
we are able to. With a church our size, we do not expect that we have the personnel to actually 
provide the hands-on leadership Therefore, the scout organization assumes responsibility for 
recruiting, training, and supervising scout leaders and troop activities. Even so, the church is in 
charge of the troop and coordinates with the scout organization on troop issues.  
The church is not obligated to put any money into the scouting program except a $40 annual 
organization fee.  
 
As we are all aware, some controversy over the scouting organization has developed in 
connection with recent scout organization decisions. The primary controversy centers on their 
decision to allow girls to join troops. Perhaps you have noticed I haven’t referred to the 
organization as the “Boy Scouts” but simply as the “Scouts”.  
 
The Scout representatives whom we have met with explained that allowing girls to join scout 
troops is not a big change for the organization because they have been involved with girls in the 
program for fifty years. They like to make scout activities “family oriented”, which means 
involving the boys’ families in the program. Many of the girls have done the same projects as the 
boys. They just haven’t gotten credit for it.  
 
Over the decades, the scouts have helped develop many kids into persons of character and 
integrity. The Session is excited about this new ministry and looks forward to playing a part in 
helping children to grow up with our kinds of values and world views. If you have any questions, 
please contact me or an elder. 
 
Blessings, 
David 
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July Birthdays: 

  2 – Jacob Greeson 

  2 – Lucas Greeson 

  3 – Natalie Mitchell 

  4 – Janet Yeckes 

  9 – Andrea Smith 

  9 – Austin Smith 

13 – Walter Pitts 

17 – Seth Smith 

22 – Kyle Smith 

25 – Dreama Giles 

26 – Jack Sloan 

26 – Beverly Welch 

 

 

 
 

 
 

July Anniversaries: 
 

  4 – Doug & Shirley Marvel (1987) 

11 – James & Phyllis Joy (1975) 

13 – Lamar & Cathy Harrison (1974) 

19 – Robert & Debbie Baue (2003) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Adult Sunday School Class – Retha Haddock 

Adult Bible Study – Lamar Harrison 

Buildings & Grounds – John McPhearson 

Christian Education –  

Lydia Circle – Andrea Smith 

Men of the Church – Jim Clark 

Membership Team – Martha Ann Haley 

Missions Team – Judy Greeson 

Personnel Team – Ed Donn 

Sanctuary Choir Director – Khim Nalzaro 

Stewardship & Finance – Lamar Harrison 

Worship – Peggy Smith 

Ushers – Jim Clark 

Water Walkers Sunday School Class – Tammy Foley 

Women of the Church – Sandi Donn/Dreama Giles 

VAC –  Jim & Joan Clark 

 

 

 

First Sunday of the Month 

 
We observe the Sacrament of Holy 
Communion and collect our Missions 
Offering on the first Sunday of the 
Month.  

 



  

 
 

 
 

MEN OF THE CHURCH 
 

The MOC did not meet in June since we were helping 

with the annual auction.  A special thanks to the men 

who were able to help.  The MOC purchased chips and 

beans for the auction dinner. 

 

We will not meet in July.  Our next meeting will be 

August 16 @6:30 PM and all men are invited.  We will 

be planning our fall meetings and discussing the MOC 

Yard Sale, which will be in October. 

 

We are currently collecting items for the MOC Yard 

Sale and the annual church auction.  Please call Ken 

Greeson (678) 986-8264 or Jim Clark (770) 608-5554 

if you need assistance. 

 

Hope everyone has a great summer! 
 

* * * * 

 

 
 

LYDIA CIRCLE 
 

Lydia Circle will not be meeting in July.  Be on the 
lookout for news of our annual Lydia Circle Church-
wide Family Picnic coming up in August!  This is 
always a fun gathering for ALL of our church family!  
Hope to see everyone there!! 
 

* * * * 

 

 
 

SOUND BOARD OPERATOR NEEDED!! 
 
We are in need of someone who is interested in 
learning the sound board. There are two Sundays each 
month where we are in need of someone to run the 
sound system during the worship service. Please 
contact the church office if you are interested. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

We fed a great meal of hot dogs, chips, baked beans, 

dessert and tea to 120 wonderful folks at VAC on 

Wednesday, June 27.  We were thrilled to have 16 

volunteers from the church to show up and help.  

Natalie Parker was there and getting around pretty 

well.  So great to see you, Natalie!  Sam Harrison 

was there too and working hard.  Debbie Butler said 

she was exhausted when we finished but enjoyed it!  

In July, we will feed on the 25th and would love to 

see any of you there!!  We begin about 9:00 at the 

VAC and finish cleaning up around 1:00.  Come 

anytime during that block and you will receive a true 

blessing.  We will serve their favorite in July:  pinto 

beans, cornbread, slaw, tomatoes, dessert and tea.  

Hope to see you there! 

 
* * * * 

 

 
 

All are invited to join us in Bible study. We are a 

group of learners attempting to better understand 

the message of God to us through scripture with the 

presence of the Holy Spirit. 
 

We share our thoughts of what the Scripture says to 

us openly and without criticism. We pray for each 

other and others on our list, sharing actual 

experiences of blessings and answers to prayer. We 

also have Bible quizzes and a little humor, which 

enhances our camaraderie. You will feel welcomed 

and comfortable with us.  
 

Join us if you are available on Tuesdays at 10:00 AM. 
 

 

 



 
 

BUILDING & GROUNDS 
 

We are facing decisions about the landscaping of large 

trees and shrubs on the church property.  Removal of 

the bushes around the sign and removal of a large tree 

in front of the church are being considered.  Do we try 

to severely prune them or simply remove them?  We 

would appreciate your feedback. 
 

Our next team meeting will be Wednesday, July 11 

@5:30 PM. 
* * * * 

 

 
 
 

The church is currently collecting 4-roll packs of toilet 

paper and tubes of toothpaste for the annual Christmas 

in July.  There is a wagon located in the Narthex for 

you to drop off your items. 

 

* * * * 

 

  

 
What a GREAT response to the Pot Luck lunch on 
Sunday, June 24.  It was a bountiful feast!  We sure do 
have wonderful chefs in our church family! 
 
If you haven't looked on our website lately, CHECK IT 
OUT!  It’s not all the way completed yet, but Jo Clark 
and Debbie Baue have really been working hard!  Click 
on www.Calhounfpc.org 
 
Our next meeting will change to the 2nd week in July 
due to Independence Day on the 4th.  Team members - 
please put Wednesday, July 11 at 7:00 PM on your 
calendar as we have a lot of ideas to put into practice. 
 

 

 

 

 
 

MEET THE MITCHELL FAMILY 
 
Robert and Samantha Mitchell are our most 
recent new members. Samantha, a lifelong 
Presbyterian, joined by transfer of letter, and 
Robert joined by reaffirmation of faith. The 
Mitchells have three children—Natalie Faith (soon 
to turn 2), Cole (14) and Owen (13) – children 
from Robert’s previous marriage.  
 
The Mitchells are already getting involved in 
church activities. Samantha has joined the choir 
and also volunteered to put together a Vacation 
Bible School program for this summer. An entire 
sermon was built around the baptism of little 
Natalie Faith! Samantha worked with music and a 
variety of children’s programs at her previous 
church.  
 
Robert attended Cherokee High School in Canton 
and later attended Coosa Valley Technical, where 
he got his degree in welding. He has since been 
certified as a Master Welder.  
 
Samantha is from Alexandria, AL and attended a 
private high school in Jacksonville, AL. Samantha 
went to Northwest Training Center for her 
certification as a Certified Nursing Assistant. She 
later moved in with her dad, who lived in Canton, 
when she accepted a job at a home health 
company in Adairsville. Robert’s mom, one of her 
co-workers, thought Robert and Samantha would 
be perfect for each other. After some 
encouragement, they made their first contact on 
Facebook, and then agreed to meet at the Food 
Lion in Adairsville. As the saying goes, “the rest is 
history.”  
 

We are blessed to have this family become a part 

of our church family. 

http://www.calhounfpc.org/


The holidays will be here before we know it. I am looking for craft vendors for this 

fundraiser. If you know of anyone who would like to participate in our event, 

please have them contact me (Sharla Smith) at sjerroldsmith@gmail.com or 706-

383-уурпΦ L ƪƴƻǿ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ ƘŜƭǇ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎŦǳƭ 

fundraiser. 

 

VENDORS WANTED FOR 
 

CFPC MISTLETOE 
MARKET 

 
NOVEMBER 16th & 17th 

Friday 10:00-8:00 Saturday 10:00-2:00 
 

829 Red Bud Road 
Calhoun, Georgia 

 
BEFORE SEPTEMBER 1, 2018 

SHARLA SMITH at 
sjerroldsmith@gmail.com or 

706-383-8854 



 

 

Helping Hands for July 

Ushers: 

John McPhearson 

Cheryl Melis 

Sandra Ledford 

Hoyt Ledford 

 

Liturgists: 

July 1 – Retha Haddock 

July 8 – Ed Donn 

July 15 – Bob Smith 

July 22 – Retha Haddock 

July 29 – Cheryl Melis 

 

Sound System Operators: 

July 1 – Barbara Jackson 

July 8 – TBD 

July 15 – Tony Judah 

July 22 – TBD 

July 29 – Tony Judah 
 

Money Counters: 

July 1 – Ed Donn / Ken Greeson 

July 8 – Doug Marvel / Martha Ann Haley 

July 15 – John McPhearson / Ken Greeson 

July 22 – Connie Connell / Lamar Harrison 

July 29 – Judy Greeson / Peggy Smith 

 
Children’s Church: 

TBD 
 

Deacons of the Week: 

Week of July 1 – June Antony 

Week of July 8 – Debbie Baue 

Week of July 15 – Barbara Burnham 

Week of July 22 – Sandi Donn 

Week of July 29 – Retha Haddock 
 

Refreshment Providers: 

July 1 – Natalie Letchworth 

July 8 – Charley & Gay Little 

July 15 – Doug & Shirley Marvel 

July 22 – David & Frances McDonald 

July 29 – Elaine McDonald 

 

Communion Servers: 

Ken Greeson 

Judy Greeson 

Charley Little 

Ed Donn 

Joan Clark 

Gay Little 

Jim Clark 

 

 

 
 

Let’s Pray For… 

 
PRAYER REQUESTS FOR MEMBERS 

None known 

 

OTHER PRAYER REQUESTS 

That ALL migrant children will be reunited with 
   their families soon and that U.S.A. develops a 
   more compassionate stance towards  
   immigration. 
Benny Davis (Lexi, Lucas & Jacob Greeson’s  
   grandfather) – Hernia 
 
OUR SHUT-INS 

Pat Glasser – Morning Pointe 

Max & Teri Thomas – Home 

Jack Sloan – Home 

 

 

 

“Press”byterian Newsletter 

Deadline for Articles 

July 22nd!! 

 

Please submit articles to Debbie Baue by 

email if possible.  Thank you! 

 

 
 

 
Recordings of our worship services are available 

each week for your use.  Please contact the church 

office if you would like one. 

 
 
 
 

 


